Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Department of Transport and Regional Services

CASA
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (30 May 2001)


Question: 
CASA 32

Topic: 
CASR Part 43 

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 280-281

Senator O’Brien asked:  
Following the standards consultative committee conference that took place on 8 May, I understand that AOPA and the Helicopter Association of Australia rejected the terms of the draft CASR 43.  Can you tell me what was the basis of that rejection? 

Can you let me know if, as a result of that development, CASA is revisiting the terms of the draft? And if it is not doing that, perhaps you can let me know why it is not doing that? 

Answer:

Following the Standards Consultative Committee meeting held on 8 May 2001, the Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association (AOPA) and the Helicopter Association of Australia rejected the proposed CASA draft regulations contained in Part 43 ‘Maintainers Responsibilities’ due to their concerns regarding the ‘Enforcement Policy’, and the imposition of penalty points contained within the draft regulations. 

The draft regulations contained in Part 43 were  released in July at the Maintenance Conference 2001, for full public consultation as a Notice of Proposed Rule Making (NPRM) as part of the ‘maintenance package’ of regulations. The views of AOPA and the Helicopter Association will be taken into consideration as part of the consultation process.  

If the industry is able to identify any proposal in the draft regulations where it considers that penalty points have been imposed for other than safety related issues, CASA would be prepared to review the proposal. 
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